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 DISLEY  &  DISTRICT FLOWER CLUB 
 

Newsletter October 2024  
 
 
 

Our demonstrator tonight is Susan Fairhurst with “Creativity” 
We extend a warm welcome to all visitors. 

October 
 Please order and pay for Flower Arranger tonight. 
 

There is another chance to order your Christmas Cards, Diary & Calendar tonight. I 
will be picking them up at the National Tests and they will be available at the 
November Club Night. 

 
30th & 31st  Cheshire will once again be hosting the National pre-assessment and National 

Demonstrator Tests at Frodsham Community Centre. All ticketing is being managed 
by NAFAS HQ and tickets are £15. Anyone wishing to purchase a ticket should 
contact Vanessa Keys vanessa@nafas.org.uk or call 020 7247 5567.  

 
November 
13th  Club Night. Demonstrator Linda Hardman “Don’t get your tinsel in a tangle” 
  Order your door wreath tonight, delivery at the December club night. 
 
29th  Club Christmas visit to Arley Hall. The Hall is dressed for Christmas, there is a pop-

up shop in the Chapel, a Choir and a Gift and Craft Fair. If you have any time left the 
garden is open too. Price £30 but we need at least 25 to make the trip viable. Please 
see Heather tonight. 

 
December 
5th  Club Christmas Workshop Tutor Dawn Weaver. Once more there is an all-inclusive 

price. BYO scissors. Please see the leaflet on the Treasurer’s table. Price £39 (£35 
for members). 

 
11th  Club Social Night. 
 
January 2025 
9th  Club luncheon at Hazel Grove Golf Club. The date has been changed from the one 

on the membership card. Unfortunately, the Golf Club can no longer accommodate 
us on the Wednesday instead it will Thursday 9th. Please alter your membership 
cards. 
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Club Information 
Help Needed Rotas 

Teas: No need to come early or bring anything as Val will set it all up and keep the 

refreshment box filled with everything needed including the milk. What we need is for 

you to make and serve the tea/coffee then wash up and put away. Please don’t 

forget the demonstrator’s refreshment pots. 

 

Chairs & Tables: No need to come early but as well as putting away the chairs and 

tables in the hall there is a small table behind the door into the stage area from the 

hall to go in the main hall cupboard and a large trestle to put down and store under 

the stage. 

 

Thank you once more for volunteering  

 

Val the Club Secretary is in charge of the rotas now and so if you can’t fulfil your 

commitment to the Help Needed Rota then you only need to ring Val Jackson 07771 

623866 or email secretary@ddfc.org.uk in time for replacements to be found. Thank 

you. 

 

Photographs 

Demonstrators will often be happy with people taking photographs however please 

don’t put these photos on Social Media without permission. As you can imagine it is 

hard work to create a demonstration and if it is put onto Social Media after their first 

demonstration of the year it spoils it for everyone else subsequently. Usually, they 

are happy with 1 or a part of 1 arrangement there but please ask first. 
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